Korea Holds Council of Elders Prayer Meeting for Cheon Il Sanctum Entrance
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A significant prayer meeting for the Victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum at Cheon Won Gung
was held on November 21st on HJ Marina's third floor. The gathering drew approximately 100 attendees,
including key leadership figures such as Sun Moon Foundation Chairperson Moon Yeon-ah, Cheon Mu
Won Vice Chair Wonju Jeong McDevitt, and various senior officials from the World Mission
Headquarters and Cheon Mu Won.

Under the moderation of Mission Policy Department Director Kim In-chang, the event featured a
structured program including the Cheon Il Guk anthem, Family Pledge, and various ceremonial
proceedings, followed by remarks and a representative report from Vice President Kim Jong-chul.
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During her welcome address, Cheon Mu Won Vice Chair Wonju Jeong McDevitt emphasized the historic
significance of the Cheon Won Gung entrance ceremony, noting its representation of Heavenly Parent's
settlement on earth and the beginning of a new era. She highlighted how the dedication of elder members
and National Messiahs has established a foundation for younger generations, as Shin Chul and Shin
Heung, along with three generations of True Family, young missionaries, young public officials, and
young church leaders, are building the new era of Cheon Il Guk with Hyojeong, committed to moving
forward until achieving great victory.

Song Yong-cheon, Director General of World Mission Headquarters, conveyed the providential meaning
and value of the Cheon Won Gung entrance ceremony and acknowledged True Mother's extensive
preparations for that day, particularly emphasizing the jeongseong offered. He called for unity among
elder pastors in supporting the providence's direction.

Cho Man Ung, President of the Council of Elders, recognized the collective spiritual jeongseong of all
participants and leadership toward the upcoming ceremony. Meanwhile, Missionary Policy Committee
Chairman Hwang Seon Jo expressed gratitude to True Mother for receiving a new mission and outlined
plans to document exemplary practices for future generations, incorporating elder members' wisdom.

The event concluded with Lee Chung-woo, Senior Director of Cheon Mu Won Mission Policy Office,
presenting information about the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum entrance ceremony organizing
committee and sharing True Mother's vision for Cheon Il Guk while expressing expectations and
gratitude to Chairman Hwang Seon Jo.

Following lunch, attendees visited the Gapyeong Begonia Bird Park, bringing the meaningful gathering to
a close.



